

HCC Committee Meeting Minutes
Thursday 6th April 2023

<p>Apologies: Emily Murphy, Richard Parry, Peter Root, Adrian Gamble Present: Alison Hughes, Nicky Murphy, Dave Carrick, David Amies, Tracey Coldwell, Carol Macklin, Alex Beamont</p>	
<p>Area of Discussion</p>	<p>Lead</p>
<p>Safeguarding: No issues raised</p>	
<p>Follow up from last meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Constitution-still needs updating. Tracey to send it to David in word format, for checking, then email to Nicky for publication on website. • Website- Dave C to update wording on Sunday club runs and update info on different groups. Otherwise fine. • Club Management tool / Membership update-only 138 members to date. We have lost some long term members who have formed their own groups out of the club. Consequently D group is struggling for numbers. There are still many existing members yet to renew. Carol has sent reminders and will continue to do so. Joining has not proved easy for some members and it seems BC points people to joining BC, and complicates matters! Some members have joined but appear to be on expired list on CMT. Tracey to drop and compare lists. • Instagram account- still to do. Alex has focussed on FB page which is up and running and having a positive impact on promoting the club. We are seeing many new members. Still need more photos for publicity and also details of events that may be of interest or post event publicity. • Chip Butty Run- 27th April- still awaiting confirmation from Boshaw re prices. Alison to follow up. Agreed club will subsidise the cost. Will use Eventbrite again. • Club kit- needs promoting after Easter (Stimulus and Albion stock) A few issues raised by members on FB re Stimulus kit- DaveC to respond to individuals as how to follow up concerns. 	<p>TC,DA NM</p> <p>DC</p> <p>CM</p> <p>TC</p> <p>AB</p> <p>AJH</p> <p>TC</p> <p>TC</p> <p>DC</p>
<p>Treasurers report- £17,956 in bank now. A healthy amount which we need to think how to best use for the club. A discussion followed re the clubs 10th Anniversary and how we may be able to put on an event -both cycling and social, which the club could use funds to run. Further discussion needed.</p>	<p>All</p>

<p>Club Runs Report-Dave will post re Sunday meeting times at Coop for summer season. Camping weekend 16-18th June , Beverley. So far around 15 people attending. Alison to post again after Easter. Dave will look at another day ride- maybe Oldmoor RSPB centre.</p>	<p>DC AJH DC</p>
<p>Coaching report-nothing to report other than ongoing Saturday afternoon coaching sessions in place.</p>	
<p>AOB-We have been asked by a contact of Wakefield Triathlon club if we can link one of our events with them. Not sure how this will work so have asked for further details from our contact.</p>	
<p>Date of next meeting-Thursday 27th April @ 8.30pm (after the Chip Butty Run) @ Boshaw Trout.</p>	<p>All</p>